1

## Kansas State Teachers College

Pittsburg, Kansas March 8, 1938

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Shall be more than delighted to have a visit with you if you can attend the Kansas State Physical Education convention here on March 25 and 26.

Thank you most kindly for your gracious words regarding the twenty-five years. The most amusing thing about an anniversary of this kind is the fact that so many nice things are said about one that he is entirely unworthy of. So it is, and so it must be.

My best wishes to you at all times.

Most cordially,

W. A. Brown Brown